

# **Pack 190 Cub Scout Leadership Meeting**

## **Meeting Minutes**

**Sunday, September 15, 2013 (6:30 – 8:30 pm)**  
*Country Griddle Restaurant (908) 713-1200*  
*190 Center Street, Clinton, NJ 08809*

### **Agenda:**

- 1) Recruitment/Registration
- 2) First Pack Meeting (Campfire)
- 3) Fundraising
- 4) Leadership/Committee Members
- 5) Council Representation
- 6) Leader Training
- 7) Next Meeting

### **Attendees:**

Colin Beswick	(Webelo I Den Leader, Webmaster)
Kristy Callari	(Fundraising Chair)
Doug Bressette	(Secretary)
Julie Sieber	(Blue & Gold Chair)
Mark Sieber	(PWD Chair (2012))
Tom Hoban	(Assistant Webelo II Den Leader)

### **Recruitment/Registration**

Pack 190 has been represented at Ice Cream Social, Back To School Nights for 1st and 2nd grade. Plan to be at Immaculate Conception School BTSN Grade 1-4 on 9/19.

Recruitment Round Up - 9/20 @ 6:30PM at Immaculate Conception Basement - Troop 288 to facilitate activity for boys while parents ask questions and register boys. Colin to speak on behalf of Pack 190 at the event. Asked Den leaders to bring den flags and have as many attend as possible in uniform. Kristy to bring Pack Banner. Doug to be on hand for registration. Nora to bring background check packets.

Joe would like this to be his last year as recruiting chair - Randy attended brainstorm session with Janell and some events. Possible have him run recruiting with Joe being assistant next year.

### **First Pack Meeting - October 2nd.**

Tom Hoban to ask Paul Holden to supply wood for campfire. Need to have Baloo leader on site. Randy Z will attend. Pam Beswick to acquire alternate Rain location for same date just in case. (Colin to ask Pam to do this - possibly Round Valley) Gwen to get supplies for smores and supply tug of war rope and sacks for potato sack races. (Kristy to send email) Fundraising forms to be handed out. Registration forms to be brought just in case people

need. Doug Bressette asked that each den leader gather and ensure all forms are complete prior to handing in as a whole.

### **Fundraising-**

Wreath Fundraiser to be kicked off at first pack meeting. Sale will be from 10/2 till 11/12. Buy out rate of \$50 will stay the same. Minimum sales to be 5 items or buy out rate will be prorated. Kristy will contact company about having extra "samples" for each den to share and use as selling tool. Also talked about purchasing extra cases of "big sellers" to sell at Flemington Department Store to raise extra funds.

Pinewood Derby Track - we raised \$500 at scrapbooking/craft event in August. \$100 was given to pack 901. Pack 901 would like us to form committee to figure out track and budget to raise. Possible event to be on 11/2 to raise more money. Pack 901 is not available. We will figure out another two possible dates - if those also do not work then Pack 190 will go ahead with 11/2 date without Pack 901. We are not interested in forming committee. Not decided who but we will research track to purchase and present to Pack 901 and get input.

We talked about the large amount of money we have this year and what possible large investments might be necessary to put our pack in good position for the future. Pack totem pole, camping supplies, ask committee chairs and leaders to go through this year with "open eyes" to determine what things might come up in the near future that might need to be purchased.

### **Leadership/Committee Members**

With the large Webelo II group bridging over in March, Pack 190 needs to make sure that all leadership and committee positions are being shadowed this year and then ultimately taken over next year.

Ask Den leaders to see if they know of families that might fill these roles. Current position holders to establish list of what they do so that the transition might be easier. Julie Sieber to create a volunteer talent sheet to be included with registration packet to reach new scouts. Colin to add that to the recruiting info on the website.

### **Council Representation**

Apparently there should be a liaison between council and Pack 190 to keep us up to date on council activities and such. Kristy to write email to Brian Dungan explaining conflict on why we do not typically attend Council Round Table Meetings and who might be our Liaison for Council.

### **Training**

We need more Baloo and Owl trained leaders. Training coming up this weekend 9/21-22. Kristy to send out email to leaders to let them know. Next training wont be until spring. Youth Protection Training must be redone every two years. Doug is keeping track of who is due.

**NEXT MEETING**

It was discussed to have our next meeting at the end of October. With a possible date of 10/27. Then having meetings strategically about every 6-8 weeks and specifically 8 weeks before Pine wood and Blue and Gold to ensure ample planning time.

For more information visit

[www.pack190hunterdonnj.org](http://www.pack190hunterdonnj.org)

End of Document